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What a start to 2019! I have been amazed at the children’s responses to our 
One World Enquiry. We have had visits from Save the Children as well as Chris 
Lubbe, an Environmental Officer from the local Council and a musician from 
Hampshire Music Service who played the Samba drums with Year 4. Trips 
have included Marwell Zoo, The Houses of Parliament and The Globe Theatre, 
as well as trip locally to assess the amount of plastic waste in our community.  
 
I have really enjoyed listening to Year 2’s reports on BBC Radio Solent about 
Education Around the World and I know they are busy recording their reports 
for Shamblehurst TV!  
 
As the enquires are now coming to an end so expect some further exciting 
outcomes - so watch this space!  
 
We will soon be sending out our parental questionnaire and we will be asking 
for feedback on our curriculum, as well as other aspects of Shamblehurst 
School life - we will be very grateful for any further suggestions and ideas. 
 
Parental Consultations evenings for the Spring Term will be Tuesday 26th 
March and Thursday 28th March, 3:30pm till 7:00pm. You will be alerted to 
when sign-up sheets are put up after half term.  
 
A big thank you to the nans and mums who helped with the Rock Challenge 
making day - you were all wonderful and the costumes look fabulous! We had 
a bit of a worry on regarding Rock Challenge, as the BE Your Best Foundation 
have gone into administration. However, we have had it confirmed today that 
our events are safe - if you have been trying to buy tickets from Southampton 
Guildhall they should go on sale again very soon. Our school tickets are valid.  
 

Mrs Jones      
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Dragonfly Class: Cody Gregory for flexing his independence muscle.  

Bee Class: Ruben Plowman for flexing his independence muscle. 

Lion Class: Riley Lavers for flexing his capitalising muscle. 

Zebra Class: Grace Langston for flexing her capitalising muscle. 

Lemur Class: Zachary To for flexing his capitalising muscle. 

Dolphin Class: Thomas Barnes for flexing his listening muscle. 

Monkey Class: Lillie Leon for flexing her perseverance muscle. 

Panda Class: Kobi Comiskey for flexing his managing distractions and absorption muscles. 

Cheetah Class: Holly Gardiner for flexing her absorption muscle. 

Bushbaby Class: Jessica Walker for flexing her absorption muscle. 

Otter Class: Amber Williams for flexing her perseverance muscle. 

Orangutan Class: Evelyn Bramley for flexing her making links muscle. 

Eagle Class: Prosper Chauke for flexing his listening muscle. 

Hawk Class: Kayleigh Beeden for flexing her revising muscle. 

 
 

Learner of the Week - Friday 30th November 2018 

 

Bee Class: George Hixon for flexing his collaboration muscle. 

Lion Class: Elsie Gallantry for flexing her perseverance muscle. 

Zebra Class: Bella Viola for flexing her independence muscle. 

Lemur Class: Jack Williams for flexing his independence muscle.  

Wolf Class: Oliver Koszlaga for flexing his independence muscle. 

Panda Class: Dylan Firth for flexing his managing distractions muscle. 

Meerkat Class: Ethan Tailford for flexing his listening muscle. 

Cheetah Class: Erin Furnell for flexing her listening muscle. 

Bushbaby Class: Grace Shepherd for flexing her perseverance muscle. 

Otter Class: James Emmett for flexing his absorption muscle. 

Orangutan Class: Abigail Burgess for flexing her resilient muscle.  

Eagle Class: Macie-Marie Goddard for flexing her absorption muscle. 

Hawk Class: Natasha Bennett for flexing her creativity muscle. 

 
 

Learner of the Week - Friday 7th December 2018 



  

 

Bee Class: Lauren O’Leary for flexing her perseverance muscle. 

Lion Class: Megan Ward for flexing her perseverance muscle. 

Zebra Class: Rosie Sleep for flexing her independence muscle. Harrison Ball for flexing his 
empathy muscle.  

Lemur Class: Imogen Bonwick for flexing her questioning muscle. 

Dolphin Class: Ben Musiya for flexing his perseverance muscle. 

Seahorse Class: Indi Titchener for flexing her listening muscle. 

Monkey Class: Sophia Liu and Ciaran Wood for flexing their perseverance muscles. 

Wolf Class: Ben Willis for flexing his empathy muscle. 

Panda Class: Leon Wrigley for flexing his imagining muscle. 

Cheetah Class: Scarlett Dawes for flexing her listening muscle. 

Bushbaby Class: Saya Grewal for flexing her listening muscle. 

Otter Class: Jack Oakley for flexing his absorption muscle. 

Orangutan Class: Isla Fairbairn for flexing her reflective muscle. 

Eagle Class: James Bainbridge for flexing his empathy muscle. 

Hawk Class: Japnoor Dosajh for flexing her independence muscle. 

 
 

Learner of the Week - Friday 14th December 2018 

Dragonfly Class: Filip Iorga for flexing his independence muscle.  

Bee Class: Jaydn Stubbs for flexing his perseverance muscle. 

Lion Class: Joshua Hewson for flexing his perseverance muscle. 

Zebra Class: Isla Bartholomew for flexing her independence muscle. 

Lemur Class: Sydney Bunting for flexing her independence muscle. 

Dolphin Class: Daisy Robinson for flexing her empathy muscle. 

Seahorse Class: Louisa Densumbe for flexing her questioning muscle. 

Wolf Class: Andrew Bennett for flexing his imagination muscle. 

Panda Class: Austin Foutain for flexing his listening muscle. 

Cheetah Class: Michelle Yang for flexing her independence muscle. 

Bushbaby Class: Alfie Carter for flexing his managing distractions muscle. 

Otter Class: Grace Lovelock for flexing her capitalising and absorption muscles. 

Eagle Class: Daniel Jesson for flexing his capitalising muscle. 

Hawk Class: Will Deng for flexing his making links muscle. 

 
 

Learner of the Week - Friday 11th January 2019 



 

  

Dragonfly Class: Elijah Rowden for flexing his imagination muscle.  

Bee Class: George Hixon for flexing his listening muscle. 

Lion Class: Whole Class for flexing their collaboration muscles. 

Zebra Class: Michael Levy for flexing his independence and capitalising muscles.  

Lemur Class: Whole Class for flexing their listening muscles. 

Dolphin Class: Lucy Evans for flexing her independence muscle. 

Monkey Class: Jason Bensted for flexing his independence muscle.  

Wolf Class: Memphis Smith for flexing her independence muscle. 

Panda Class: Ryan Kornberger for flexing his perseverance muscle. 

Meerkat Class: Noah McLaughlin for flexing his independence muscle.  

Cheetah Class: Jerian-James McCash for flexing his perseverance muscle.  

Bushbaby Class: Jasmine Pearce for flexing her perseverance muscle.  

Otter Class: Sofia Schmedlin for flexing her listening and absorption muscles. 

Orangutan Class: Georgie Cummerson for flexing her listening and capitalising muscles. 

Eagle Class: Imogen Larcombe for flexing her revising muscle. 

Hawk Class: Harvey Powell for flexing his perseverance muscle. 

 
 

Learner of the Week - Friday 18th January 2019 

 

Bee Class: Jenson Campbell-Best for flexing his independence muscle. 

Lion Class: Sophia Howton for flexing her perseverance muscle. 

Zebra Class: Hazel Brady for flexing her capitalising muscle.  

Dolphin Class: Jimmy Sherwood for flexing his perseverance muscle. 

Seahorse Class: Asa Skelton for flexing his imagining muscle. 

Monkey Class: Ava Lovelock for flexing her noticing muscle. 

Meerkat Class: Mya Holmes for flexing her absorption muscle. 

Cheetah Class: Ava Jewell for flexing her noticing muscle. 

Bushbaby Class: Grace Hysko for flexing her listening muscle. 

Orangutan Class: Amy Eales for flexing her developing confidence muscle. 

Eagle Class: Rick Sergeant for flexing his listening muscle. 

Hawk Class: Natasha Bennett for flexing her capitalising muscle. 

 
 

Learner of the Week - Friday 25th January 2019 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  

Week Ending - Friday 14th December 2018  

Lower School: Lion Class and Lemur Class - 100% 
Higher School: 3JH, Wolf Class - 99.3%  

Week Ending - Friday 21st December 2018  

Lower School: Dolphin Class - 97.9%  
Higher School: 3KS, Panda Class - 97.9%  

Week Ending - Friday 11th January 2019  

Lower School: Lion Class and Seahorse Class - 99.3%  
Higher School: 5LS, Orangutan Class - 100%  

Week Ending - Friday 18th January 2019  

Lower School: Zebra Class - 100%  
Higher School: 5KE, Otter Class - 100%  

Week Ending - Friday 25th January 2019  

Lower School: Dolphin Class - 98.3%  
Higher School: 5KE, Otter Class - 97.7%  

RHS School 
Gardening Award 

that we received for 
learning how to use 

some gardening 
tools, and how to 

plant seeds. 
  



 

  

Year 1 Trip - Friday 18th January 2019  

Lots more photos have been uploaded to the school 
website - please have a look at them!   



  

                                                       On Friday 18th January we went on a trip to Marwell                         

Zoo.  First we got off the coach. Next we went to see the smelly, small, black 
penguins.  Next we went to Lemur Loop, we saw lemurs and giraffes there. After 
that we saw a tiger. Later we went to see the okapi. Just then we went into the 

classroom for a workshop.  We touched a scaly, calm, soft snake called Bo 
Bo.  Moments later we touched a smelly, soft, fluffy rat called Quill. Then we had 

lunch.  It was warm, hot and lovely in there.  Later on we went to the nearest 
park.  We had fun in the wooden, hard, high park.  Just then we went to the 

Tropical House and saw a furry, soft and fluffy sloth. Next we saw lots of animals on 
the way.  Minutes later we took a photo of us all and finally we got on the coach 

that took us back to school. My favourite part was the sloth because we are 
learning about sloths. 

By Nimmi Sherin - Lemur Class  

Year 1 had a fantastic trip and we were so lucky with the weather. All the children 
were fantastic and listened well during the workshops on animal groups. We hope 

they came home and told you all about their day and what they learned. A huge 
thank you to all of the parent helpers who gave up their time to help us, we hope 

you enjoyed it as well. 
 

Year 1 Team  

 

When Joseph received Dave the 
Dragonfly, he took him to a 

Southampton Football Match and 
got the Mascots to hold him - well 

done Joseph!  

 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj_yb-oopPgAhVi5OAKHWdaBewQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.hassrashop.org.uk/marwell-zoo-child-3&psig=AOvVaw0pGnwDW7-enmDuKX0_GrLl&ust=1548860812608213


 

Year 6 Trip - Monday 21st January 2019  

Year 6 had an early start on Monday 21st January, where their school trip 
started at 6:30am and took them to The Houses of Parliament and The Globe 
Theatre, finishing at 6:30pm - the children all had an amazing day and learnt 

lots! More photos can be seen on the school website.  



 
  

Year 2 News Reports   

This month, the whole school has been 
focusing on the topic ‘One World’. Each year 
group has their own enquiry question that 

they have been exploring. Year 2’s question 
was ‘Are all children born equal?’. We 

decided to take it down the education route 
and look at schools all over the world. The 

children have learnt lots of interesting facts 
and have been shocked at how different 

schools really are in other countries. Based 
on their research they each wrote a news 

report where they discussed their findings. 
 

Miss Cook and Miss Borthwick thought it 
would be a good idea to get hold of a local 
radio station to see if the children’s work 

could be aired on a show so they could feel 
like an actual presenter! Luckily, they had 

great success and were able to get in contact 
with BBC Radio Solent who were happy to 
play the children’s reports live on air. For 2 
weeks, one child’s report was played each 

night. The children absolutely loved hearing 
themselves on the radio and now feel 

famous! To add to their success, Miss Cook 
and Miss Borthwick were then invited in to 
the radio station recording studio on Friday 
25th where they were able to go live on air 
and talk about the work their children have 

been doing! 
 

A big well done to all of the Year 2 children! 
Below are pictures of Miss Cook and Miss 

Borthwick at BBC Radio Solent! 

 



 
  

Thank you to those parents who came along to support us at 
the re-launch of our Park and Stride - it was very much 

appreciated by Mrs Millard and our JRSO’s. Please continue 
to use the top car park at the top of Wildern Lane.  

Office Thank you!   

The Office Staff would like to say a 
huge thank you to everyone who 
gave chocolates, sweets, biscuits, 
etc to us at Christmas - they were 

gratefully appreciated!   



 

TESCO SCHOOL UNIFORM 
Tesco have advised us, that from Wednesday 13th February 2019, they 
will be moving our uniform supply across to their supplier, My Clothing. 

From this date uniform can be ordered via the website 
www.myclothing.com. 

This company still will donate money to the school based upon all items 
purchased from them. Please see the flyer above with full details. 

Uniform can also can still be purchased from Skoolkit, online or via their 
shop in Eastleigh. 

 

Thank you!  

Thank you to Renwood 
Scaffolding for creating our 

prison cells!  
We managed to raise £431.00 from 

the Arts Projects for Schools 
Christmas Cards Project    

http://www.myclothing.com/

